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Item: 9.1  
PLANNING & COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 5 JUNE 2020   
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the June      
2020 Planning and Commissioning Committee. 
 
Public Health by Exception  
 
A comprehensive briefing around the Test, Track and Trace system, a public health 
responsibility, was given, the following points where highlighted;  
 

 There are 3 tiers of the test and trace service:  
 

Tier 1 - PHE & LA Support for complex cases. 
Tier 2 - Contact made to interview individuals who had a positive test result to identify their 
close contacts (undertaken by clinicians). 
Tier 3 - Contact made to close contacts of individuals who had received a positive result 
(undertaken by trained call handlers). 
 
The data collated would be used to identify outbreaks or clusters of cases within the city.   
 
Project Exceptions  
 
Unplanned Care 

 Talk before you Walk material is being cascaded to patients advising them to call 111 to 
be triaged, they will then be advised of the correct service to attend,  

 
 Children, Young People and Maternity 
 Work is being completed on the SEND Accelerated Progress Plan. 
 
 Cancer  
 Weekly meetings have commenced; to review the impacts of reduction in referrals, late 

diagnosis and the length of wait for diagnostics.  
 
 Planned Care    
 An elective care hub for Humber, Coast and Vale Integrated Care System (ICS) is in the 

process of being developed. Within the hub the three acute trusts would work together for 
the whole population of the ICS.  At present none of the trusts had excess capacity, 
additional capacity is being sought within the independent sector.  

 
There are in excess of over 300 cases over the 52 week target for Hull and East Riding. 

 
 Mental Health and Learning Disabilities  
 Dr  Balouch advised that  there remains a long wait when calling the crisis line, it was 

suggested that clinicians could have a priority line as when email are sent there is a slow 
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response time of 2 – 3 hours which is not appropriate if a patient is in practice and requires 
assistance. 

  
 Primary Care  
 The request for GP appointments has increased. Discussion are taking place Humber FT 

who had offered to support primary care networks  with mental health support. 
 
 All care homes now have a named clinical lead, work has commenced aligning care 

homes to Primary Care Networks. A Standard Operating Procedure is being prepared for 
primary care to support care homes. 

 
 Technology is in place for the 82 care homes in the city to hold appointments remotely. 
 
 The work with care homes should mean over time, with new residents moving into 

residential/nursing care that residents within any given care home be aligned to certain 
practices or PCNs (not withstanding patient choice). This should make for better 
communications between a practice/PCN and their aligned care homes. The hope is for 
more proactive care. 

 
 Medicine Management 
 The medicines management work plan had been placed on hold due to the COVID 19 

pandemic.  A summary of the work plan has been completed and will be presented to the 
Programme Delivery Board. 
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